INDIAN SPRINGS VILLAGE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING October 20, 2015

The Indian Springs Village Town Council met Tuesday, October 20, 2015. Mayor Bell-Guercio called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. Following the Pledge of Allegiance, the Town Clerk called the roll and all council members were present except Councilmen Jack Mendel and Herb Robins.

The minutes of October 6, 2015 were reviewed and accepted as written.

Lee Stockman reported two wrecks in our area in September.

Councilman Harrington stated that the County Manager is suspending efforts to build a hotel in the Oak Mountain State Park. She reported that Keep Oak Mountain Wild will meet again soon with the objective of being a positive force for doing good work for the park.

Councilman Trammell commented on the 25th Anniversary Party being a huge success. The excellent food, entertainment, and setting were greatly appreciated by all. He feels the coming together of old and new residents made a positive impression and will be of tremendous benefit to the Town in the future.

Wayne Jones, Chairman of PAZ, presented the Council with the official contract with Con-site for the clean-up of the Pawnee property. Representatives for the property owner asked to make the contract between the property owner and Con-site. This request would have resulted in a time delay along with an increase in expenses therefore request was denied.

Jones also reported that the new proposed storage facility committee met with Mark Burns, Architect, and additional concepts were reviewed. Burns will be back to the committee with more defined plans soon.

Bell-Guercio adjourned the meeting at 8:00 P.M.

Respectfully submitted: Joan Downs, Town Clerk